
REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 

 
DATE: JULY 12, 2006 
 
TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGER 
 
BY:  NATHAN HAMBURGER, ASSISTANT TO THE CITY MANAGER 
 
SUBJECT: UPDATE NO. 2 OF THE U.S. 101 / KANAN ROAD INTERCHANGE 

IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT  
  
  
On January 25, 2006, City Council approved the Kanan Road Interchange contract to Security 
Paving Company.  Because of the lengthy construction schedule, it was requested that City staff 
bring back periodic construction updates for City Council and public information purposes.  This 
is the second of these construction updates. 
 
In summary, the contractor is finishing the final steps on Phase I of the construction and under 
way with work in Phase II.   
 
The following Contractor’s actions have taken place since the last update was provided to the 
City Council in April. 
 

 
SW Quadrant 

o Access road from Roadside Drive was base paved and will receive the final cap in 
the final phase of construction.  A storm drain, two catch basins, and a new 
waterline was installed in the access road.  This road has been opened for through 
traffic to access the businesses along Roadside Drive as access from Kanan Road 
has been closed off. 

o Roadside Drive has been cleared, the cul-de-sac terminus has been constructed, 
and all retaining walls are complete.   

o Area around the Self-Storage property has been constructed.  The new driveway 
from Roadside Drive is being scheduled to be installed. 

o K-rail was installed along existing SB off ramp. 
o Grading and drainage work was completed along SB off ramp. 
o The utilities that currently are above ground along the southbound US 101 on 

Roadside Drive are being put under ground.  The excavating and installation of 
the conduits for all of the various utilities is being completed by Tidwell.  

 
SE Quadrant 

o Preliminary work, clearing grubbing in preparation of SB on ramp. 
o Removed Park and Ride lot. 



o Reconstructed roadway on Roadside Drive (east of Kanan Road). 
 
NE Quadrant 

o Base paving for the NB off ramp has taken place. 
o Drainage at the NB off ramp near the Shell property has been completed. 
o Striping will be completed in anticipation of the opening of the NB off ramp.   
o Extension of the retaining wall has been approved by Caltrans and completed.  

 
As directed by the City Council, staff reviewed the most recent change orders with the Mayor 
and Mayor Pro Tem.  The items were accepted, as presented, with no further action required at 
this time.  
 
As the utility companies continue to make final preparations for their facilities to be placed 
underground on the south side of the U.S. 101, Security Paving has agreed to begin the 
construction of the new NB loop on ramp.  The contractor will also be completing piling work at 
the bridge on Canwood Street as schedules were rearranged due to several nesting birds that 
were in the area over the past month.  Additional work along the new NB off ramp will be 
completed as well.           
  
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff respectfully submits this report to the City Council as informational with no formal action 
required at this time.   
  
 
 
 
 


